Regular Monthly Meeting January 13, 2000

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, January 13, 2000, 6:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg and Sherry Wehr present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The Police Report was read.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Richard to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to approve the Peter and Louise Favorite Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Planning Commission.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Richard Schweinsberg to set the township road/real estate tax at 8 mills, and increase of 3.2 mills. Role Call: Mr. Schweinsberg – Yes; Mrs. Wehr – Yes.

Public Comment:

Mr. William Alexander asked the status of the street lighting to be placed at the intersection of Rt 65 and Old Princeton & Savannah Road.

Mr. Sam Garver, asked the purchasing procedure on the Chevy Blazer. Mr. Garver also asked about the storm water management plan.

Mr. Butch Wehr, asked what has been proposed in regards to the mental health group home, funded by HUD monies.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to adjourn.